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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Mayor and Council Members 

FROM: Adrienne Sturrup Director, Austin Public Health 

THROUGH: Stephanie Hayden-Howard, LMSW, Assistant City Manager  

DATE: November 20, 2023 

SUBJECT: Response to Intersex Children Public Education Campaign (Resolution 20211021-028) 

On October 21, 2021, The City Council passed Resolution No. 20211021-028 condemning 
nonconsensual and medically unnecessary surgeries on intersex children and directing the 
City Manager to explore methods to implement a public education campaign to provide 
accurate, affirming information to doctors and parents regarding intersex healthcare. This 
memorandum serves as an update to the resolution. 

Austin Public Health explored  methods to design and implement a public education 
campaign, however, the Texas State Legislature passed Senate Bill 14 (88th Reg. Leg. Sess.), 
which prevents the City from engaging in this action. Due to this legislative action, the City 
is unable to proceed with the Council's request. 

Should you have any questions, don't hesitate to contact my office at (512)972-5010 or 
email me at Adrienne.Sturrup@austintexasgov. 

cc: Jesús Garza, City Manager 
Anne Morgan, Interim Deputy City Manager 

https://www.austintexas.gov/department/city-council/2021/20211021-reg.htm#028
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcapitol.texas.gov%2Ftlodocs%2F88R%2Fbilltext%2Fpdf%2FSB00014F.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CLaura.LaFuente%40austintexas.gov%7C502abeefcb1f486b4ce208dba8334185%7C5c5e19f6a6ab4b45b1d0be4608a9a67f%7C0%7C0%7C638288710340655849%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y4mnd2Z6BoLp7Nuqtau7wDNUAM6KTgdzcxEUgfiO1Dc%3D&reserved=0

